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Minutes of August 29, 2013 
Jumer’s- Rock Island, IL 

 
Call to order: 12:01 PM by President Buck. 
 
Members Present: Joe Kuhlenbeck, Kimberly Bradley, Doug Moleshi, Bill Latting, Brinson Kinteen, Jeff 
Morlock, Tom Fitch, Tom Lupinski, Drake Daley, Denny Newell, Jim Dilts, Roy Daufeldt, Bob Buck, Scott 
Dumcombe, Bruce Crowe, Tom Ayers, Glen Ayers, John Lasley, Autumn Rohwer, Brian Moss, Jim 
Chapman, Frank Ehrecke, Bob Redecker, Jeff Thomas, Bob Neale, Greg Marty, Matthew Carlson, Joe 
Martah, Mike Galliart, Julie Awkerman, Jared Kitterman, Rick Mills, Rich Slagel, Robert Elsbery, Steve 
Guliotta, Scott Bull, Jessica Adamson, Di Hirl, Greg Thorpe, Tim Delathower, Brad Hauman, Scott 
Erickson, and Randy Rogers. 
Secretary Report:  Approval of minutes by Tom Ayers and seconded by Jim Chapman. 
Treasurer’s Report:  Approval of financial report by Jim Chapman and seconded by John Lasley. 
Education Committee Report: ICC Benefit class, IBC Non-Structural Plan Review, is on October 15-16; 
payments can be made through Paypal on the ILLOWA website.  
 
Old Business:  Introduction of members and guests. Mike Galliart from MidAmerican Energy discussed 
the Inspector Database that is near complete.  There was discussion on ICC voting online and Final 
Action Hearings. 
New Business:  Bob Buck discussed requests for endorsements for ICC Section C Board of Directors he 
has received- no members were aware of the candidates and wanted to endorse any party at this time. 
Julie Ackerman discussed the Creative Homes tour in September and the books of these homes that 
could be purchased at Hyvee. Julies Ackerman and Bob Buck discussed bracing questions and training 
for homebuilders on diagonal bracing and truss packets.  Frank Ehrecke discussed the mis-information 
and lack of training on the issue.  Julie Ackerman went to Bettendorf City Council meeting and reported 
that Bettendorf was keeping 2009 codes for sprinklers requirements.  Frank Ehrecke discussed 
differences of chapter 5 IRC in 2009 vs. 2012 in floor requirements and sprinklers.  Bob Buck and Tom 
Ayers discussed local code adoption and requirements.  Rock Island City does not require residential 
sprinklers currently and has concerns about premature floor collapsing only (Tom Ayers). Bob Neale: 
speculated on sprinkler legislation to come; IPDH took the IAMO plumbing (Green) code for adoption; 
Iowa plumbing board and codes wants to advocate for ICC consistent plumbing codes.  Greg Thorpe 
discussed swing away gates for swimming pools on stairs.  
 
Move to adjourn by Jim Chapman and seconded by Bruce Crowe; meeting adjourned at 12:50 hours. 
 
Respectfully submitted: 

Autumn Rohwer- Secretary 
 


